
 
May 10, 2024

 
The Honorable Tom Cole  
Chair  
House Appropriations Committee  
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Ranking Member  
House Appropriations Committee 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Sacramento Regional Transit Bus Maintenance Facility 
#2 Hydrogen Fueling Station in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this 
project is Sacramento Regional Transit District located at 1400 29th Street, Sacramento, 
CA 95816. 
 
The funding would be used for the construction of a permanent hydrogen fueling station 
infrastructure at McClellan Bus Maintenance Facility (BMF-2).  The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would support the transition to a zero-
emission public transit fleet and help address the air quality issues the region faces from 
transportation emissions.  
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 
by chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Ami Bera, M.D. 
Member of Congress


